Suffield Little League

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, October 10, 2006

Attendees:

B. Schnepp, D. Mercik, S. Looney, S. Pallotti, J. Dion, H. LaBarre, K. Wagner, P. DiPrato, S. Dallaire 
Minutes from the June 12, 2006 meeting were reviewed and approved, including the league policy regarding Rain-outs, Make-Ups and Forfeits and Coaches Conduct.
Umpires

Steve Pallotti and Dave Mercik reviewed a proposal to engage adult umpires for the 2007 season for majors baseball, majors softball and junior softball, by utilizing the umpires currently used to staff NGCSL games and tournaments.  The estimated incremental cost to the league would be between $1,080 and $1,800, based on 72 home games for the major’s baseball, majors softball and junior softball and a cost per game of $50 per game (vs. $25 to $35 per game with the teenage crews currently used today).  This would equate to a cost per player of between $2.33 and $3.71 per player and can be covered with a nominal increase to the league entry fee.  The proposal was approved.
Fundraising:
Steve Pallotti presented a fundraising opportunity for the league, which would involve working with an outside organization that would handle the arrangements for the grand prize drawing.  The grand prize would be for 2 tickets, airfare and hotel arrangements to a major sporting event such as a World Series game or MLB All-star game.   The Board discussed providing each player with a booklet of 10 tickets during the annual league registration.  This would eliminate the need for coaches to coordinate the distribution of tickets.  The suggestion was made that the League would collect the funds prior to the beginning of the season with the drawing taking place at the parents fund-raising dance.  The Board agreed to proceed with understanding this opportunity better.  Steve Pallotti will follow up to determine how the grand prize would be selected.
Roles and Responsibilities
Bill Schnepp presented a package detailing roles and responsibilities of each of the Board positions along with volunteer positions.  The package outlined the Executive Board members who would have voting responsibility and Volunteer Board positions.  The Board approved the package and agreed to hold the 2007 Board voting process at the next meeting in November.   
Treasurer’s Report Status
The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s report.  As of September 30, 2006, the League had $1,162.08 in the account.  The members reviewed the spending that has taken place over the last few years, including all of the major capital improvements that have been undertaken.  The inflows and outflows of the fall baseball and softball programs were discussed.  Jim Dion reported that the 9/10 and 11/12 baseball teams would break even and would not require any funding from the League.  Karl Wagner and Steve Pallotti spoke about fall softball.  Steve Dallaire was in the process of collecting from his players as well.  Fall coaches will report back to the Board on the status of their respective programs.  The success of the fall programs was discussed over the past few years and everyone applauded the efforts to keep the fall activities going, with the understanding that they need to fund the costs with registration money from the participants.  
Budgeting
The need to budget League inflows and outflows was discussed.  The League is growing and has required a great deal of capital improvements over the past few years.  With that in mind, the group agreed that we should budget our 2007 needs in order to keep the facilities in shape and continually approve them. 
Field Repair Status

The status of the Christian field upgrades were discussed.  Scott Looney reviewed the expected costs to repair the B and Yankee Gas fields with new sod.  The cost would be approximately $1,000 for sod ($500 per field) and some clean fill for approximately $500.  Dave Mercik and Bill Schnepp noted that United Technologies Corporation would be contributing $500 to the League in support of the time they have volunteered this year.  Jim Dion noting that St. Paul Travelers would be doing the same for the time he has volunteered this year ($500).   However, even with those funds, the League may be close to exhausting the funds in the account.  Several Board members indicated that they would donate or temporarily lend funds to the League for these much need improvements.  
Other Business:

Scott Looney reviewed the status of several discussions that have taken place with the Town of Suffield regarding additional fields, including Spalding, Babbs, Fleming (for practice) and eventually replacing the field behind McAllister.  Scott noted that others in the community would assist with arranging for chain link fence and the Town of Suffield Highway Department would handle the site work.  In summary, these projects would not involve a great deal of cost to the league and would be helpful to have the additional field space for games and practices.
